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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0378, which would extend the time period for building permit approvals.
COUNCIL PRIORITIES

This proposed ordinance is relevant to the Council’s Local Jobs and Economic Development Priority.
BACKGROUND

Over the past several years, King County has been looking for ways to revitalize our local and regional economy, especially in regards to the housing meltdown that is a key element of our local economic crisis. 

On December 15, 2008, the Council adopted Motion 12901 to promote housing development, preserve and enhance the housing supply in King County, and ultimately create jobs and generate revenue for our jurisdiction.  

On May 11, 2009, the Council adopted Ordinance 16515 to extend building permit approval periods because of poor economic conditions and difficulty in obtaining construction financing.

Poor economic conditions persist to this day and construction financing remains difficult to obtain.  A number of housing and building projects, which have been approved by King County, have continued to be delayed due to little movement of the existing housing inventory.

These projects are in a position of having to restart the development process because their permit approval periods are nearing an end.  Restarting these projects will add to the cost of housing units, thereby contributing to keeping the housing market depressed.

SUMMARY

	Code 
	Current Standards
	Proposed Ordinance

	16.02.290

	· Building permits are currently valid for 1 year after issuance.

· Two extensions (of 1 year each) may be granted.
· A third (1-year) extension may be granted even when substantial work on the structure has not commenced 
· Authority to request an extension expires Dec. 31, 2011

	· Authorizes granting of a fourth extension
· Authority to request an extension expires Dec. 31, 2012



ANALYSIS

These provisions will allow additional time for applicants with approved permits to obtain financing or complete projects during the economic downturn.  The extension of the timelines will reduce development costs (by not requiring re-submittal of applications) increase housing affordability, and contribute to stimulating the housing construction market as financing because more available. 
AMENDMENTS

None
ATTACHMENTS
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